OPENING CEREMONY FOR THE DECISION MAKERS MEETING

VICE RECTOR’S SPEECH
Honourable Isak Katali, Deputy Minister of Lands and Resettlement,  

Mr Godfried Barnasconi, Member of the Executive Board of the Dutch Cadastre,

Professor Paul van der Molen, Head of the ITC School of Land Administration Studies,

Dr Omu Kakujaha-Matundu from UNAM, 

Distinguished guests and invited participants to this very important meeting,

Members of the Media,

Ladies and Gentlemen,
Welcome to the Polytechnic of Namibia, and welcome to this very important Decision Makers Meeting on Good Administration of Land.  
The ITC School for Land Administration Studies, which is the co-organiser and sponsor of this event, is part of the International Institute for Geo-information Science and Earth Observation (ITC), based in the Netherlands, with which we have had a long and fruitful partnership during the past decade.  
We, therefore, are grateful not only for the opportunity to host this event, but also for the opportunity to continue our long and fruitful partnership with ITC.  The ITC School for Land Administration Studies and our Land Management Department share a similar goal, which is to develop human capacity in the field of land administration, and we hope that this event will result in continuing cooperation in this regard.
Since 1997, the Polytechnic and the Ministry of Lands and Resettlement have been engaged in a formal partnership with regard to capacity building and support for sustainable land reform and administration in Namibia.  With the support of the Ministry of Lands and Resettlement, the Royal Dutch Government, and the European Community, several study programmes have been developed specifically for the Ministry of Lands and Resettlement, all aiming to develop the human capacity required for sustainable delivery and administration of land in Namibia and the SADC region.  
Most of these programmes have been developed with the help of ITC, under the Dutch Funded INHURD and IT2 Programmes.  During the past two years, on request of the Ministry of Land and Resettlement and with the generous financial support of the European Community, two new National Diploma programmes in Land Valuation and Estate Management, and Land Management and Registration, have also been developed and implemented. 
With the successful implementation of these two new study programmes, the Polytechnic’s Land Management Department now offers a full range of programmes to support the land administration process, with National Diploma and Bachelor programmes in the fields of land use planning, surveying, land registration, land valuation and land management.  
These programmes equip graduates with the necessary knowledge and skills for sustainable delivery and administration of land in Namibia, and contribute to human resource development in support of various National Development Programmes, including the Land Reform Programme, the Decentralisation Programme, the Rural Poverty Reduction Programme, and the implementation of the proposed Flexible Land Tenure System.  
Since 1997 close to 300 students have graduated from the Polytechnic with National Certificates, National Diplomas, and Bachelor Degrees in Land Management related fields.  
We also look beyond the borders of Namibia in this regard, and have already trained more than 35 students from the rest of the SADC Region, most of which were from the Directorate of Land Affairs in South Africa, but also including students from Botswana and Zambia, to as far as Mozambique and Tanzania.  We currently have 12 students from South Africa registered in our Land Management Department.   These students mainly are sponsored by the Directorate of Land Affairs.
It is our vision that every local authority in Namibia will eventually employ at least one of our land use planning, land surveying, land valuation, land registration and land management graduates, and the same could also happen for other countries in the region.
Our land management programmes have evolved considerably during the past decade, and it is our vision to become a SADC Centre of Specialisation in Land Management during the next few years, and to develop into a Centre of Excellence in the long term. 
We recently received approval from our Council for the establishment of an Institute for Integrated Land Management at the Polytechnic.  The main goal of the Institute will be to support sustainable development in Namibia and the SADC Region, through customised training, research and consultancy services in the field of integrated land management.  

It is expected that the Master programme in Integrated Land Management, and the Institute for Integrated Land Management will share a similar research agenda, and Master’s students and supervisors could be used for much of the research done at the Institute.  This will not only improve the quality and impact of research done at the Polytechnic but will also improve the cost recovery ratio of our master programme.  
The Polytechnic can contribute significantly to sustainable development in Namibia, if we are supported by Government and the Donor Community.  May I use this opportunity to invite stakeholders to support us in this regard.  The Polytechnic could enter into smart partnerships with stakeholders, which will ensure results in terms of training, research and consultancy services delivered by the Polytechnic, while at the same time supporting the sustainability of Namibia’s University of Science and Technology. 
Although we always appreciate the support from Donors and Government for the development of new study programmes at the Polytechnic, many of these programmes will not be sustainable without continuing budgetary support.  We therefore plead to government and the donor community to continue investing in the Polytechnic of Namibia, as the return in terms of sustainable social and economic development will be significant.

It is a great honour for us to host this event, and I would like to thank ITC and the United Nations University for this opportunity.  I would also like to thank the Government of the Netherlands and the European Community for their support during the past ten years, especially with regard to the development of our Land Management Department, thereby contributing to sustainable development of Namibia and the Southern African region at large.  

To all the participants, once again welcome to Namibia.    This meeting is a good opportunity to exchange experiences and form long term relationships and collaboration between our various institutions and countries represented here.   I want to encourage all participants to make the most of this opportunity.  

I thank you!
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